

Northwest Michigan Chronic Disease Prevention Coalition Meeting Minutes Friday, June 1, 2018

Attendees: Donna Norkoli, DHD #10; Erin Barrett, DHD #10; Sally Mellema, DHD#10; Kim Chandler DHD #10

Weblink: Karen Ripke, DHD #10; Hollee Roush, Munson Healthcare Manistee Hospital; Kathleen Jakinovich, HDNW MI; Joanne Benthum, MSU Extension

Discussion	Action
Membership Beth Langenburg and Donna met to discuss Coalition recruitment. Partners that should be recruited to this Coalition: Regional Transportation Planning Community Mental Health ISDs	Beth Langenburg will talk with Kathyrn Beagle at CMH. Sally Mellema has connections with persons from the MFF and will contact. Donna had contacted AAA. Will try again and try to find out contacts at regional transportation agencies.
 Michigan Fitness Foundation Northwest Michigan Health Services Stehouwer Clinic Baker College Public Transportation Beth and Donna reviewed Coalition Assessment surveys and like the survey from Coalition Works. The group suggested adding questions regarding the Task Force Groups and preferred location and days for meeting. 	Donna will have the survey put into survey monkey and send out in June with a two week deadline.
PSE Change Task Force	Next PSE GROUP Meeting: Friday, June 8 at 9 a.m. by conference call.
Sally reported that all proposals form all coalitions have been approved and checks have been or are in the process of being issued. Sally prepared a summary of all proposals and Donna will send out with the meeting notes.	Save the Date September 21 for the 2 nd Annual Chronic Disease Prevention Summit! Link to DHD #10 CHIP: https://www.dhd10.org/about-
The date and location for the 2018 Summit has been set. It will be on September 21 at Ferris State University in the same venue as last year. Sally has received some speaker presentation forms from the local coalitions. The group brainstormed some ideas for a keynote speaker. Ideas were someone from the Michigan Safe Routes to School Program, Norte from Traverse City, Grow Benzie, Staff from the Able Change Project.	us/community-health-improvement-plan/

At the next PSE group meeting they will firm up speakers and agenda.

The Save the Date will go out by July 1. There will be a \$15.00 fee for the conference. Speakers will be free and there will be one free registration for a member from each coalition.

The theme is "the power of collaboration."

<u>Northern Michigan Diabetes Prevention Program – Kim</u> Chandler

Next upcoming NM DPP Collaborative will be on July 16 in Kalkaska at the Stone House from 1-4. It will be a face-to-face meeting. A survey of the collaborative was conducted and feedback indicate that members want to move to action. At this meeting the group will prioritize 1-2 action items to focus on for the coming year. Please refer any interested partner to Kim Chandler at kchandler@dhd10.org

The State has been involved. The Collaborative would like regional marketing of classes and a unified look for brand recognition. They will also discuss billing and reimbursement. Classes should be listed on mihealthyprograms.org

Currently, DHD #10 has classes in Manistee, Big Rapids, and Cadillac. MSU Extension has a class in Lake county. Kalkaska has a class being conducted by the hospital. Health Dept. of NW Michigan has a class from MSU Extension in Antrim Co. and one at a worksite.

Medicare began reimbursing for DPP on April 1. Agencies are trying to figure out how to structure reimbursement based on Medicare reimbursement.

DHD #10 is conducting a QI Project to improve post core participation rates and to improve marketing and promotion.

<u>Tobacco Prevention and Cessation Community/Clinical</u> <u>Linkages Task Force – Karen Ripke</u>

Are we making progress?

Yes! Referrals to Tobacco Treatment Specialists across our region has been increasing. From October, 2017 to April, 2018 DHD #10 had 87 referrals. Laura Rush at Spectrum Health Big Rapids reported 7 referrals in

Please promote the

www.mihealthyprograms.org website to providers and community members to access list of DPP classes and locations.

The next Meeting of the Tobacco Task Force will be on July 23 at 1 p.m. at the Cadillac office of DHD #10. Call in will be available.

Karen Ripke is available to arrange for tobacco cessation for all public housing that are adopting smokefree policies.

Mecosta county. Her program is just beginning. Sally Wagoner at Spectrum Health Gerber has had 187 requests for information about the TTS program. Not all enroll in the program.

The Quitline has had 55 referrals from our region.

Please contact Karen or Donna if you need more

Quitline materials. We can order them free of charge.

There have been 7 participants in the SCRIPT Program for pregnant women. This is a new program.

All these services are on the Live Well website. We are looking into reimbursement for TTS. Referrals have increased but enrollment rates and no shows are a barrier. The Tobacco Task Force Group is working on solutions.

DHD #10 and Spectrum Health have developed some maternal smoking packets which will be distributed to DHD #10 clinics and OB/GYN providers.

Karen is working with My Community Dental Center in Big Rapids to complete the Health System Change for Tobacco cessation project. MCDC is looking at doing this region wide at all of their centers.

Karen is working with Public Housing in Mecosta County to offer cessation services to those housing authorities required to go smokefree in July 2018.

Karen plans on conducting a TTS training September 10-13 in Cadillac. We would need 10 participants to be able to hold the training. She will be sending out a registration flyer and link to register online the week of June 5th. Please forward to anyone you think might be interested. The fee is \$1000 and that covers all fees to ATTUD and meals at the training. ATTUD is working on having TTS recognized as a profession so that anyone certified as a TTS can bill.

DHD #10 sent out a press release and posted on Facebook for World No Tobacco Day on May 31. Please contact Karen or Donna if your agency conducted any media for this event.

Manistee, Crawford, and Mecosta Counties are working on increasing Tobacco Free outdoor recreation areas. Donna has resources to educate cities and townships if you are interested in advocating in your community.

Please call Karen Ripke if you know of a provider office that may want to work with DHD #10 on health system change for tobacco cessation.

LiveWell Website and Newsletter – Erin Barrett

Erin previewed the NEW Livewell website. It should be going live the week of June 4th. Donna will send out an e-mail when it is live so that everyone can check it out. The group really liked the new look. Great Job Erin and our Communications expert Jeannine Taylor.

Send information on any events you want promoted to Erin Barrett at ebarrett@dhd10.org

Content for the July 1 Newsletter is due to Erin by June 20th.

Member Updates

Hollee Roush: Munson Healthcare Manistee implemented Cooking Matters with 8 graduates. The hospital is promoting the Manistee Healthy Meeting Resolution for worksites. This resolution template can be found on the www.livewell4health.org website on the Manistee community page.

Joanne Benthum: MSU Extension in Cadillac implemented Cooking Matters at Kirtland Terrace. She had some questions about tobacco cessation classes as Kirtland Terrace must go totally smoke-free in August.

Karen Ripke reported that the City of Big Rapids in Mecosta County is raising funds for a Fitness Court for the community.

Donna reported that DHD #10 was awarded a Rural Health Outreach Grant form HRSA. It is a 3 year project. The project, Dental Partnering for Heart Health, will serve adults ages 30 – 74 with no history of cardiovascular disease. The target service area will be two counties within the DHD #10 jurisdiction; Mecosta County and Lake County. This project will focus on connecting dental health providers, public health providers, and primary care providers to reduce the risk of cardiovascular disease. Partners in the project include: District Health Department #10, Baldwin Family Health Care, Spectrum Health Big Rapids Hospital, My Community Dental Center and Ferris State University.

The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) Population Health Administration has issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) to provide tobacco reduction and prevention services. Donna will send out the announcement with the link to the application.

Next meeting date: October 12, 2018 from 10 – 12. Note Meeting Date change.